Court Grammar School

INTEGRITY - HUMILITY - COMMUNITY

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

26 June 2020

Dear Parents and Caregivers

COVID Update Number 10 - 26 June 2020

As Term 2 comes to an end and we all head off on a well-earned break for the next 3 weeks |
felt it timely that | brought some important matters to your attention.

1.

10.

Let me start by giving credit where it is due! Thank you for the amazing support you
have given us during these unprecedented times, and we all hope that we only move
forward from here on in.

Our staff have been busy getting Semester 1 Reports ready and it has been a
privilege to see that, in spite of the seemingly chaotic term, we have managed to
cover so much of the curriculum and settled back into routines.

With our Government lifting all the COVID restrictions (except for the interstate
borders) by the time we return for Term 3, we hope to return to a degree of normality.
However, there will be a few exceptions.

The Morning Drop off WILL NOT revert to what used to happen. Here is where we
have learned that we can get 25-30 mins of calm learning happening. So please note
we intend to continue with our new routines. This is now SCHOOL POLICY.

Afternoon pick up WILL revert and you are welcome to collect your children from class
if you find parking to do so. This is when you can meet their teachers.

All excursions and incursions will go ahead.
Whole School, Primary and Secondary Assemblies will recommence.
Parents are welcome back to attend functions as organised and planned.

External providers will be permitted back into school to assist and work with our
students.

Being polite, allowing personal space and observing clean habits with regular hand
washing etc WILL CONTINUE as good practice and we ask you to reinforce this with
your children at home as well.

With every best wish

Patricia Rodrigues (Ms)

Principal
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